
 

 

 

 

December 13, 2021 

Board Memo 096-2021: PPO Managers were Underpaid and will Receive Paychecks 

Shortly 

Executive Board, 

The Postal Service has become aware that certain Postal Police Officer (PPO) managers who 

opted to use Families First Coronavirus Response Act (FFCRA) leave last year were not properly 

paid. 

The employees who were not properly paid will receive the pay they are owed as part of the 

December 10 paychecks. Also, employees and former employees owed less than $1 will receive 

payment. 

Thank you and be safe. 
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